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Palaschuk, Jordan

From: gwarnke@telus.net
Sent: Saturday, October 27, 2018 11:57 AM
To: Public Submissions
Subject: November 12, <web submission> LOC2017-0134

October 27, 2018 

Application: LOC2017-0134 

Submitted by: Sandi Warnke 

Contact Information 

Address: 3227 Kenmare Cres SW 

Phone: (403) 242-6513 

Email: gwarnke@telus.net 

Feedback: 

To The City of Calgary My husband and I noticed the signage posted again about the application for the 
change in land use designation (rezoning) LOC2017-0134 at 3404 Richmond Rd SW and would like to 
share a few comments. We are surprised and frustrated that we're revisiting this site so soon after rezoning 
of this site was already denied and feel that it is NOT good use of Council’s time (or Killarney residents) to 
review multiple requests for the same site We just had a meeting in January, 2018, with Max and Naz from 
Sarina Homes, some concerned members of the community and representatives from the City of Calgary 
including Benedict Ang and Carl. After listening to a presentation from Sarina Homes the community 
members strongly expressed their on-going opposition to large development on this particular lot. Sarina 
Homes is proposing a 6-plex be erected there. Many issues remain the same as the original opposition 
including spot re-zoning, parking, traffic, garbage/recycle/compost collection and a lack of privacy for the 
neighbors to the north and west. As you may be aware, we (the community) addressed our concerns with 
this property a couple of years ago when Sarina Homes originally submitted a request to develop 6 
townhome-style units there. Many people put in many hours to get information out to other residents in 
Killarney and collect a multitude of signatures from people who opposed the development request. I believe 
there were close to 300 signatures on a petition at the time against this kind of build on this site. While we 
acknowledge that some homes in Killarney could be improved upon by rebuilding and that more increased 
density in the area will definitely be in the future, we are opposed to spot-rezoning to increase the density to 
that level. While we assume that Sarina Homes is surely looking at the re-zoning (and most assuredly future 
redevelopment) from a bottom line perspective, the neighbours would prefer to see something less dense in 
a corner lot that is situated on an extremely busy intersection. If you reference the previous development 
application for this site, and the subsequent denial by City Council, I'm certain that you'll find part of the 
discussion included the fact that a better approach for this site and the rest of Richmond Road would be an 
overall review of the SW corner of Killarney and appropriate zoning for the whole area. Part of our 
opposition is that we feel spot-rezoning will most certainly lend itself to chaotic developments that do not 
quot;flowquot; together and that the area will become a mishmash of ad hoc residences. What are future 
plans for this stretch of Richmond Road and how does it fit into the mix between two proposed “main 
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street” areas, Marda Loop and Glenbrook? A comprehensive look at this entire area is necessary! I could go 
on and on, but in summary, my husband and I vehemently oppose the rezoning of this property based on 
traffic issues and the crazy density that it would create. Thank you for your time Sandi and Glen Warnke 
3227 Kenmare Cres SW 403-242-6513  
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Palaschuk, Jordan

From: Sheri Pollard <Sheripollard@hotmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, November 04, 2018 2:47 PM
To: Public Submissions
Subject: [EXT] Reference Bylaw 269D2018 and Bylaw 80P2018

Re: 269D2018 

To Whom it May Concern; 

Once again we are being faced with another attempt by Sarina Homes to build an unwanted 6 row housing unit at 3404 

Richmond Road SW.  That we have been dealing with this since 2014 is absolutely ridiculous.  We don’t want this kind of 

housing in our neighbourhood! We will continue to oppose. 

The City Council agreed with us back in 2014, let’s hope you can still stand by your citizens and listen to us when we tell 

you that we are still very deeply opposed to this kind of housing in our neighbourhood. 

Sarina Homes have brought this proposal forward numerous times with thinly veiled changes for the exact same 

rezoning.  The property is zoned for single family homes, not multifamily abominations. The apparent tactic of Sarina 

Homes is to keep coming back every 6 months until we finally wear out.  This is not the kind of business we want 

affecting our community!   

As a neighbourhood, Killarney has seen massive changes with duplexes and other high density projects.  There are areas 

within our community that are zoned for this.  This plot is NOT one of them.  We already have a 320 unit condo complex 

across the street.  Isn’t that high density enough for this very busy corner? 

My home is directly across the back lane from this property so it will be most affected by the over development of this 

corner.  My concerns are that the building itself will have a detrimental impact on neighbouring residents or on the 

future residents of the development itself.  Issues such as height, shadowing, loss of privacy, adequacy of street and 

laneway, adequacy of water, sewer and storm water infrastructure, parking & vehicle access, emergency access, waste 

& recycling storages and snow storage.  I should also include the sad loss so some lovely old growth trees and general 

green space is another huge problem. 

They say you can’t fight City Hall, but we are.  It’s our neighbourhood and I believe as taxpayers and citizens, the City of 

Calgary should take notice of what we want versus what a developer wants. 

I am strongly opposed to this development and sincerely wish that the City of Calgary will heed our wishes. 

Kindest regards, 

Sheri Pollard 

3427 Kenmare Cres SW  
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Palaschuk, Jordan

From: mauffray <mauffray@telus.net>
Sent: Sunday, November 04, 2018 5:07 PM
To: Public Submissions
Subject: [EXT] Ref Bylaw 269D2018 and 80P2018

Hello, 

I am writing to express the concern my husband and I have over the proposed rezoning of 3404 Richmond Rd SW from a 
single family home to an MC‐G or multi‐family zone. This proposal suggests allowing up to six residences where currently 
one stands. Though we are generally in favour of increasing inner‐city density, this proposal is excessive and will not add 
value or benefit to the current residents of the area nor to the neighbourhood. We've attended community consultation 
on the proposed development, and it seems that the feedback given is not having much of an impact. One parking space 
per unit from only one entrance off the alley, combined with all the garbage/recycling bins, a snow route and busy 
Richmond road all amount to clutter, congestion and frustration for the neighbourhood. It's nice to imagine that people 
who move in will only have one car and that the movement and parking processes will be orderly and respectful, but 
that is not guaranteed, nor even likely. 

I think the residents of Killarney/Glengarry have been very clear and vocal that this is not advantageous to the 
community. We live across the street in Rutland Park, and we agree with their position.  

Please do not move forward with this proposal, or reduce the permitted number of units considerably. The City has a 
long way to go with density planning and public transport before this proposal becomes a good option.  

thank you for considering our opposition. 

Respectfully,  

Marise Auffray and Mike Virzi 
3409 Richmond Road, SW 
T3E 4N7 
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Palaschuk, Jordan

From: KEVIN SPENCER <kevinspencer@shaw.ca>
Sent: Monday, November 05, 2018 7:52 AM
To: Public Submissions
Subject: [EXT] 3404 Richmond Road SW

Dear City of Calgary, 

As a resident of Killarney, please accept this letter as my official objection to the proposed 
redevelopment of 3404 Richmond Road SW, or more specifically the change in zoning from DC to R‐CG. 

The main reason for my objection is that it is in direct opposition to the Killarney Glengarry ARP stating 
that no more than 2 units may be located in any single parcel. As a resident and local citizen these area 
redevelopment plans are critical to why I choose to live where I do. If these ARPs are not valid then the 
foundation of the community is vulnerable. Killarney is a vibrant community and it has seen a lot of 
redevelopment recently, most of it is very welcome, and certainly fits in with the city’s vision of 
increased density however it is placing a stress on the current infrastructure and residents. This 
proposed development does not meet even half the guidelines proposed by council to be used in these 
situations. It should not be entertained any longer and I am very disappointed to find out we are going 
through this process again. It was rejected before and it should be rejected again and I am very 
disappointed to find another round of tax money wasted as well as the stress and time burden placed on 
neighbouring residents. 

Thank you for the opportunity to express the above concerns, 

Kevin Spencer, 

T3E 4R5 
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November 5, 2018 

File Manager 
LOC2018-0060 
City of Calgary 
P.O. Box 2100 Station M 
Calgary, Alberta 
T2P 2M5 
Attn: Ben Ang 

Dear City Council, 

I am writing on behalf of the Killarney Glengarry Community Association (KGCA) 
regarding LOC2017-0134, currently under review for a land use redesignation at 3404 
Richmond Road SW. The KGCA is looking to ensure that Killarney-Glengarry is 
developed in a manner that aligns with our core values (safe, vibrant, and inclusive). As 
such, these items are front of mind when reviewing the proposals of project proponents. 

As part of our Terms of Reference, a Land Use Change falls as a Level 3 for commentary. 
For Level 3 items we have considered the following 4 points: 

1. Suggestions That Align to KGCA Values (safe, vibrant, inclusive)

Safe: The KGCA wants to ensure that the neighborhood is developed in a 
manner that creates a safe and walkable environment. The KGCA believes that 
having ‘eyes on the street’ helps make for a safer neighborhood and so are glad to 
see that Sarina will ensure to have units facing both 34th Street and Richmond 
Road in order to maximize this opportunity. 

As the development was originally proposed, the KGCA had concerns that 
massing of bins would impact the navigability of the laneway and the visibility of 
other cars. Given the revised design proposed by Sarina, we feel that this concern 
has largely been alleviated. 

There were also concerns from residents regarding the condition of the laneway 
and the impact of additional traffic to it. Sarina has indicated that they are willing 
to take the lead in applying to the City for a Local Improvement Petition package 
for paving the laneway, providing an opportunity to remedy concerns about 
further deterioration. We believe this can help alleviate safety concerns 
associated with travelling in the lane. 

Vibrant: While the KGCA believes that new developments are a component of 
increasing the vibrancy of a neighborhood, simple or repetitive designs, or those 
that disregard the character of the community can significantly mute this 
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opportunity. We hope that Sarina will be able to balance innovation with the 
existing character of Killarney-Glengarry, while utilizing intriguing landscaping 
to create an appealing streetscape. As described in the KGCA’s submission on the 
development permit associated with this site, we believe changes to the design of 
the building have mitigated most of our concerns regarding enhancing the 
vibrancy of the neighborhood. 
 
The KGCA’s lingering concern is that Sarina ensures to manage the use of the 
retaining wall to alleviate elevation changes between the two buildings so that it 
does not appear ‘clunky’. 
 
Inclusive: The KGCA believes that a range of housing diversity will help create 
an inclusive neighborhood. While the typical rowhouse offers a lower price point 
than the typical detached/semi-detached residence, the cost can still be 
unattainable for many individuals. We believe an opportunity exists in the R-CG 
space to create units of varying sizes, thereby offering a range of housing 
products. This may allow the developer to capture roughly the same revenue for 
the development as a whole, while offering the smaller residences for a price 
lower than traditional rowhouses. We hope that Sarina will consider doing so at 
3404 Richmond Road SW, and other developments in the future.  

 
2. Engagement Initiatives/Effort 

 
The KGCA Development Committee had the opportunity to meet with the 
proponent to hear their vision for the project via a presentation at a committee 
meeting in October of 2017. Sarina’s engagement strategy included hand 
delivered post cards to surrounding neighbors advising of the January 27th 
information session, along with the opportunity for stakeholders to provide 
contact information to keep informed on progress. At various milestones, Sarina 
has continued to keep nearby residents appraised of the status of the project and 
provide new information as it becomes available. The KGCA believes that this 
level of engagement is appropriate given the scope and scale of their proposal. 

 
3. Identify Parties Affected 

 
We have heard from a number of residents who are in opposition to this 
proposed development and have been vocal in expressing their concerns. These 
concerns have been effectively outlined in the Report to CPC dated 2018 
September 20 (CPC2018-1039). In order to avoid being redundant we will not 
revisit those concerns here, but instead confirm that the summary is reflective of 
what we have heard to date from nearby residents.  

  
Given the extensive engagement that has occurred, we hope that Sarina will 
continue to outline in their submission issues raised by community members 
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and, where reasonable, how they intend to mitigate any concerns residents may 
have with this project.  

  
4. Summarize Issues 

 
The KGCA has concerns with the current volume and pace at which applications 
for land use redesignations are being submitted within the community, given the 
ongoing review of the ARP. We are concerned that the densification options being 
proposed by project proponents may not align with the new plan for Killarney. 
We would like to see a holistic vision for densification leading development, as 
opposed to decisions being made in a semi-isolated fashion, which in turn could 
ultimately influence the outcome of the ARP. As such, we would be interested in 
seeing how the City of Calgary planning department believes this risk can be 
mitigated, while still managing the needs of developers.  
 
On this specific development, we have been pleased to see that some of the 
concerns raised previously have been addressed via design changes. We 
recommend that the developer continue engagement efforts with residents to 
notify them of the proposed development, document concerns, and mitigate 
issues where feasible. Moving forward, the KGCA Development Committee would 
like to be notified of any design changes to ensure the character and context of 
the build are suitable for the neighborhood. 
 

 
Sincerely, 
 
Cale Runions 
Director - Development 
Killarney-Glengarry Community Association 
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sarinahomes.ca    403.249.8003    208, 3515 17 Avenue SW., Calgary, Alberta T3E 0B7 

Sarina Developments Ltd. 
208, 3515 17 Ave SW 

Calgary AB T3E 0B7 
T: 403-249-8003 

info@sarinahomes.ca 

05 November2018 

Re:  What We Heard Report (DP2018-2545) – 3404 Richmond Road SW 
To: Ben Ang 

Dear Ben, 

Please find a summary of Sarina Homes’ responses to the concerns we have heard from stakeholders to 
our proposed development. 

Key Engagement notes: 

• LOC2014-0095

o 6 rowhouse under MC-Gd72

o July 2014  - Open House

o Fall 2014 – Meeting with adjacent neighbours

o 12 January, 2015 – Heard at Council – Rejected.

• LOC2017-0134

o Original application to allow for 6 rowhouse under RC-G

o DTR comments received requesting concurrent DP

o DP2018-1194 submitted for 6 rowhouse unit

o 27 January, 2018 Open House session

CPC2018-1039 
Attach 8 
Letter 7



 

 

sarinahomes.ca    403.249.8003    208, 3515 17 Avenue SW., Calgary, Alberta T3E 0B7 

Key Concerns and Sarina responses: 

• DP2018-1194 DTR comments received and in light of neighbour feedback, DP cancelled for site 
and building redesign. 

• DP2018-2545 submitted, addressing neighbour concerns. Proposing phased 4 rowhouse and 
adjacent duplex. 

 

• Landscaping 

o Concerns were expressed regarding the high volume of hard landscaping on the previous 
DP submission. 

 Sarina’s redesign has significantly reduced the hard landscaping component, and 
massing of the development. Enhanced landscaping has also been incorporated 
to revised designs. 

 

• Waste & Recycling 

o Concerns were expressed that the previous DP submission showed no solution for Waste 
pickup by the City. 

 The revised design allows for typical laneway treatment of waste and recycling. 

 

• Design 

o Concerns were expressed that the previous DP submission lacked sufficient design 
interest. 

 The revised design increases design vibrancy. 

 

• Parking 

o Concerns were expressed of increased burden on localised parking capacity. 

 Sufficient parking, compliant with bylaw standards is provided in the plans. 

 Sarina has also applied for a Laneway Petition, #18-00801326, and will continue 
to liaise with the City on this topic. 

 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 
 
 
Max Parish 
Project Manager, Sarina Homes 
max.parish@sarinahomes.ca 
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Palaschuk, Jordan

From: Catherine Radcliffe <radcliffec@shaw.ca>
Sent: Monday, November 05, 2018 8:30 AM
To: Public Submissions
Subject: [EXT] Fwd: Multi Residential Infill at 3404 Richmond Rd. S.W.  Reference 7D2015 and 

1P2015

Hello 

I was opposed to the redevelopment of 3404 Richmond Road S.W. in 2014 and continue to have the same 
resistance to the proposed project.  Please see my email below.  It continues to represent my feelings to 
changing zoning for the noted address.  I have lived at my current home since 1987, 

Regards 

Catherine Radcliffe 
4-3 240-2482

Begin forwarded message: 

From: Catherine Radcliffe <RadcliffeC@shaw.ca> 
Subject: Multi Residential Infill at 3404 Richmond Rd. S.W. Reference 7D2015 and 
1P2015 
Date: December 30, 2014 at 1:27:23 PM MST 
To: cityclerk@calgary.ca 

Hello 

I live at 3432 Richmond Road S.W. and strongly disagree with having the property at 3404 
Richmond Road developed to contain 6 townhouses.  Not only will such a development be 
an eye-sore but parking will become extremely congested.  Killarney is already overrun 
with the duplex monstrosities that have changed a lovely area into an area that will very 
quickly become a densely populated area that no longer suits single family living.  I have 
lived at this same address for nearly 28 years and wish to continue living in this 
area.  Having such a building constructed will attract people who have no intention of 
living in the area long term hence diluting the community feeling of the neighbourhood. 

Regards 

Catherine Radcliffe 

403 240-2482. 
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Palaschuk, Jordan

From: mar15085@hotmail.com
Sent: Monday, November 05, 2018 10:14 AM
To: Public Submissions
Subject: November 12, <web submission> LOC2017-0134

November 5, 2018 

Application: LOC2017-0134 

Submitted by: Marlene MacKinnon 

Contact Information 

Address: 3239 kenmare cres sw 

Phone: (587) 999-7127 

Email: mar15085@hotmail.com 

Feedback: 

I am really concerned if they allow the rezoning of this lot. It is already an extremely busy corner and to put 
a 6 plex will only add to the congestion. Many people have already been nearly hit at that corner crossing 
the street on Richmond road. The other part that concerns me is that we are in the middle off an ARP and 
the spot rezoning defeats this purpose. I feel that this is the wrong spot for a six plex and am not opposed if 
it is in the right spot. I believe a duplex would be more suited for this corner. Thank you, Marlene 
MacKinnon 
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Palaschuk, Jordan

From: jeanleighton@shaw.ca
Sent: Monday, November 05, 2018 10:20 AM
To: Public Submissions
Subject: November 12, <web submission> LOC2017-0134

November 5, 2018 

Application: LOC2017-0134 

Submitted by: Leighton amp; Jean Miller 

Contact Information 

Address: 3223 Kenmare Cres SW 

Phone: (403) 519-6663 

Email: jeanleighton@shaw.ca 

Feedback: 

November 5, 2018 City of Calgary, Re: Development Application for 3404 Richmond Road SW (Bylaw 
269D2018) It is with continued disbelief that we find ourselves yet again responding to the proposed 
changes to the above property. In 2014/15 Sarnia Homes proposed the development of 6 units on this 
property: this proposal was turned down by city Council. Members of our community made presentations at 
that meeting and Council was presented with a petition signed by people opposing the development. This 
issue came forward again in the spring of 2017 when the same developer made the same proposal to which 
we and our neighbors once again expressed our opposition. In January 2018 they invited community 
members to a meeting at the Killarney Glengarry Community Association and we were dismayed that 
nothing in their proposal had changed and they continued to propose 6 units. Barely four months later (May 
2018) the same proposal came forward and we once again submitted our opposition. In our May 2018 letter 
to you we noted that at the January community meeting one of our neighbors suggested this never-ending 
process is akin to the fox and the hound, with the developer hoping that if they persist in chasing the 
community we will give in. In that letter we wondered how long it would be before we would once again be 
responding to this issue and we now know the answer: just six months! We remain strongly opposed to the 
city planning commission’s recommendation to rezone 3404 Richmond Rd SW to a maximum of 6 dwelling 
units. The reason for our opposition is not new to you as you have received numerous letters from us and 
others over the past 4 years: however they warrant repeating. Our main reason for not supporting this 
change is that increasing the density of this particular lot from 2 units to up to 6 is beyond what this already 
congested corner can handle. The 1991-92 densification of Killarney Glen Court across the street resulted in 
a sharp increase in cars parked on both sides of 33rd street between Richmond Road and 30th avenue, in 
effect turning 33rd into a one lane street. The proposed rezoning will only make this problem worse. This 
congestion will further impede the flow of traffic at the intersection of 33rd street and Richmond Rd: those 
living in the units will exit immediately onto an alley followed by two quick turns, one onto 33rd street then 
another onto Richmond Rd. The narrowness of the alley and the presence of up to 18 city disposal bins, not 
to mention a large snowfall, will make this exit a nightmare. We believe the zoning of this property should 
remain as is. For the past three plus years we have recommended that the city update our area 
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redevelopment plan rather than using this spot-rezoning approach. This is now underway and we were 
pleased to be part of the initial community meeting in April. We understand a draft ARP will be completed 
in 2019. In the meantime we expect the city to operate under the current plan which was in place when 
Council first turned down the developer’s application for 6 units. As neither the ARP nor the developer’s 
request has changed we strongly recommend Council not approve the rezoning of the property. To do so 
ahead of the new plan for Killarney Glengarry calls into question the city’s belief in true consultation and 
collaboration with its citizens. Respectfully Jean and Leighton Miller  
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Palaschuk, Jordan

From: Catherine Munro <cmunro@dejongsinsurance.ca>
Sent: Monday, November 05, 2018 10:31 AM
To: Public Submissions
Subject: [EXT] Bylaws 269D2018 and 80P2018

Hello, 

Just a note to advise we at 3112 Kilkenny Road SW do not support the 6 Plex that is proposed by Sarina Homes on 3404 
Richmond Road. Adding more density across from a multi‐family complex will only make a dangerous corner further 
congested with traffic. Killarney is doing more than enough with accepting the Duplex and Infill homes. The lot that 
Sarina Homes is trying to build the 6‐plex on has been previously declined. Trying to exhaust the same people that have 
already been put through this process is not a fair way to once again vote to have the build declined.  If something has 
been declined how is it that the process is once again open. Again we are NOT in favour for this 6‐plex to be built on 
3404 Richmond Road due to the fact there is already a massive multi‐family concept across the street. There is 
a  vehicular safety hazard due to this current property at an extremely busy corner of traffic. 

Jason	Read	
3112	Kilkenny	Road	S.W.	
Calgary,	Alberta	

Email:		jwrread@shaw.ca
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Palaschuk, Jordan

From: greg.macijuk@shaw.ca
Sent: Monday, November 05, 2018 10:42 AM
To: Public Submissions
Subject: November 12, <web submission> LOC2017-0134

November 5, 2018 

Application: LOC2017-0134 

Submitted by: Greg Macijuk 

Contact Information 

Address: 3235 Kenmare Crescent SW 

Phone: (555) 555-5555 

Email: greg.macijuk@shaw.ca 

Feedback: 

Good Morning, My wife and kids live just north of 3404 Richmond Road and are very disappointed that we 
are here again wasting the city's resources on an application that has been going on through different 
iterations since 2014 and has not had anything materially change since the original application was refused 
by council: - LOC2014-0095(abandoned/refused by council!!!) If you look, the properties suitability for 
rezoning hasn't changed since this original application. - LOC2017-0134(this one) - DP2018-
1194(cancelled by applicant - 6 unit rowhouse) - DP2018-2545(on hold) This property has never been 
suitable for the proposed rezoning(RCG) despite the materials submitted by Sarina Homes. Issues include 
but are not limited to: - The stretch of Richmond road between 29th street SW and 37th street SW is too 
narrow per city guidelines and IS NOT PART OF The Corridor or Neighbourhood Boulevard due to it not 
being wide enough. - Proximity to Transit. Bus stops are too far from this property. - Parking. There is no 
parking due to the 300+ unit condo complex just adjacent to this property - Utilities. There is a utility pole 
that services the area that is completely in the way. - No space for garbage and recycling as the lane way is 
narrower than normal... basically there is barely enough room for the city garbage truck to drive down the 
alley. Our other main issue with this rezoning is that it is spot rezoning that is outside the context of the 
existing ARP. We appreciate that the ARP is being reconsidered but looking at the feedback from the 
community planning session about updating the ARP, the community was strongly against spot rezoning. 
Allowing this rezoning to happen outside the context of the new ARP would be sending a terrible message 
about the promised consultation and involvement to the community. We've attended meetings in good faith 
to help build Killarney for the future and there have been no updates. The applicant hosted a community 
information session, at council's insistence, and we didn't receive any follow up from that, which was 
promised by the owner of Sarina Homes. This is very disappointing that they promised transparency and 
them working together with the community and we have seen nothing. I encourage you to decline this 
attempt and make a clear statement to the applicant that they should stop wasting city resources and put 
forward a plan that is suitable for that property, including meeting the requirements of rezoning. As stated 
above, this property DOES NOT MEET THE REQUIREMENTS FOR RCG rezoning. Sincerely, Greg 
Macijuk on behalf of myself, my wife and our children. 
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Palaschuk, Jordan

From: catherinemunro@telus.net <dm473319@telus.net>
Sent: Monday, November 05, 2018 11:20 AM
To: Public Submissions
Subject: [EXT] Fwd: Bylaws 269D2018 and 80P2018

Hello, 

On January 12, 2015, I attended a Council meeting at which the previous attempt by the developer to have this 
tiny parcel rezoned was voted down by Council. I spoke in opposition. Not long after that meeting, I met with 
one of the Councillors who had been supportive of the proposed project and voted in favour of the rezoning. I 
was advised that, sooner or later, the project would be approved. I suspected the Councillor is an ideologue, 
defined in Merriam-Webster as “an impractical idealist” or one who is “an often blindly partisan advocate or 
adherent of a particular ideology”. No matter how many Killarney citizens object, no matter what the negative 
impact on the neighbourhood, the common good, in this case maximum density, must be imposed over the 
wishes of the community. This view appears to be supported by members of the City bureaucracy. 
The latest proposal does not address any of the concerns that were raised by Council over two years ago and 
which doubt contributed to the rejection of the previous application. Among others, the concerns included: 

- Access to Richmond Road SW
- Impact on traffic on Richmond Road SW
- Inadequacy of visitor parking
- Non-conformance with City requirements for access to public transport
- Inadequacy of the back alley
- Impact on the immediate neighbourhood
- Non-conformance with the extant ARP

The community would have little problem with a duplex development on that corner site. It is understood that 
the developer considers such a solution to be uneconomical. I confess to having little sympathy for this attempt 
to persist with a development that a) has next to no support from the Killarney community, b) violates the City’s 
own regulations, c) will exacerbate the problems on Richmond Road SW and d) will negatively impact the lives 
of nearby residents, both during and after construction. 

It may be the developer shares the afore-mentioned Councillor’s ideology; I suspect, however, that it is not pure 
altruism that is behind this second attempt to have the development approved. If Council and City 
administration decide to grant approval, they should do so within a fully democratically-presented plan for the 
area.  

I respectfully request that Council rejects this current proposal. 

Yours truly, 
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Norman Ross 
210, 3000 - 51 Street SW, Calgary, AB, T3E 6X6 

email:  ross.nir@gmail.com 

(Minutes of the 15/1/12 Council meeting should verify my identity) 
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Palaschuk, Jordan

From: jonathan.mackinnon@gmail.com
Sent: Monday, November 05, 2018 11:24 AM
To: Public Submissions
Subject: November 12, <web submission> LOC2017-0134

November 5, 2018 

Application: LOC2017-0134 

Submitted by: Jonathan MacKinnon 

Contact Information 

Address: 3239 Kenmare Cres SW 

Phone: (403) 988-8390 

Email: jonathan.mackinnon@gmail.com 

Feedback: 

I find myself once again writing in to the City to outline my reasons for not supporting this application for 
Redesignation and strongly believe that the zoning of 3404 Richmond road SW should remain as-is due to 
the following reasons: - medium density site already exists across the street and already brings parking 
issues. allowing another medium density building will compound this already existing problem - no plan 
exists for the applicants garbage disposal. the applicant is proposing that going from a current 3 bin 
arrangement to 18bins will have no effect on the back alley. The back alley is undersized and unpaved and 
multiplying the amount of bins by a factor of 6 on this lot will definitely have an impact, especially when 
there is snow on the ground - The applicants lot is situated on a busy intersection with a crosswalk and back 
alley in close proximity. The exit from the back alley with proposed parking is only a few meters from the 
intersection with Richmond road. - Killarney ARP is currently under review. My family and my neighbours 
attended the Killarney ARP workshop to take part in the community and ensure our voices were heard. If 
the city continues to allow spot rezoning, then why did the City believe it was necessary to spend the 
resources on revising the ARP? - The applicant for this site is not working with the neighbours. A meeting 
was held earlier this year where the applicant asked us for our concerns on the proposed development and it 
appears none of our concerns were addressed. This project keeps resurfacing with the same scope and with 
the same outstanding issues. The old application which was denied was for a 6-plex and this application is 
for 6 units as well (4 units + 2 units) - Wrong location for medium density development due to proximity to 
transit. The nearest c-train station is over 2km away with no parking. The nearest bus stop is 500m away 
and does not go downtown. There are no bike lanes surrounding or nearby to this property. - Loss of green 
space. replacing a bungalow with 6-units + parking will have an overall loss of green space and trees for 
this area. with no neighbouring green spaces, this will have an overall negative impact - Roadways. The 
section of Richmond road between 37th and 29th is not a proper Collector or Arterial road. Richmond road 
(in this area) is only a single lane road at 12m in width and does not have any dedicated bike lanes or transit 
stops - fire hydrant on this lot will not allow for any street parking in front of proposed development with 
additional vehicles. There is currently no visitor parking in the proposed development either. 
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Palaschuk, Jordan

From: Catherine Munro <cmunro@dejongsinsurance.ca>
Sent: Monday, November 05, 2018 11:32 AM
To: Public Submissions
Subject: [EXT] Bylaws 269D2018 and 80P2018 - 3404 Richmond Rd. S.W.

To Whom It May Concern, 

I wish to provide the following comments and observations on Bylaws 269D2018 and 80P2018: 

 It is my understanding that the application to redistrict the parcel from DC to R‐CG would allow for the

development of 6 units;

 The parcel is located within the area of the Killarney Area Redevelopment Plan (KARP), a statutory plan adopted

by Council under section 634 of the Municipal Government Act;

 The KARP, adopted in 1986, is still in effect, and has been amended on an ongoing basis, most recently in 2011;

 One of the purposes of the Area Redevelopment Plan is to outline the proposed uses for the plan area;

 Map 2 of the KARP titled ‘Land Use Policy’ illustrates the proposed land use for the plan area.

 Section 2.1 of the KARP  provides the context and policies that inform Map 2.

 Policy 2.1.3.1 states:

o The Land Use Policy for Killarney/Glengarry is indicated on Map 2

 Map 2 of the KARP is very specific, in that it shows property lines and assigns a specific land use to each

property. There are no statements in the KARP that infer that the Land Use Policy is only to be used as a general

guideline.

 The parcel that is the subject of this application is located in an area identified as Conservation/Infill

 The KARP’s stated intention for the Conservation/Infill area is:

This policy category provides for the form and density allowed under the existing R‐1 and R‐2 Land Use 
Bylaw districts which includes single‐family detached, semi‐detached, duplex and converted structures 
containing no more than 2 units. This policy, which is applied to the great majority of the residential land in 
Killarney/Glengarry, essentially represents a conservation/infill policy designed to retain a low density of 
dwelling units and the traditional home built form while permitting infill development. 

 It is my understanding that under the KARP, no more than 2 units may be located on any single parcel in the

Conservation/Infill area.

 This proposed redesignation would allow 6 units on a single parcel, therefore this proposal is not consistent with

the KARP

 The KARPs policies concerning higher density housing (Townhouse Development and Apartment Development)

are outlined in section 2.1.3. These policies describe where higher density housing is appropriate. The policies do

not indicate that higher density housing may be considered appropriate in the Conservation/Infill area on a case‐

by‐case basis.

 Taken together, the KARPs polices, and Map 2 are very clear: multifamily residential development is not

intended for this site.

 Council, in making a decision on this application, is required to follow the policy of this statutory plan. The policy

of the KARP is clear – this parcel is to be used for Low Density Residential Development.

I hereby oppose Bylaws 269D2018 and 80P2018. 
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Sincerely, 
 
Rod Ross 
16083 Highland Road 
MD Foothills, Canada 
roderickross@hotmail.com 
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Palaschuk, Jordan

To: Catherine Munro
Subject: RE: Bylaws 269D2018 and 80P2018

‐‐‐Original Message‐‐‐‐‐ 
From: Catherine Munro [mailto:cmunro@dejongsinsurance.ca]  
Sent: Monday, November 05, 2018 11:59 AM 
To: Public Submissions <PublicSubmissions@calgary.ca> 
Subject: [EXT] FW: Bylaws 269D2018 and 80P2018 

Hi, 

Attached please find numerous letters of opposition pertaining to the re‐zoning of 3404 Richmond Rd. S.W. to allow for 
more multi‐residential housing. 

Catherine De Jong 
3243 Kenmare Cres SW 
Calgary, AB  T3E 4R4 
catherinemunro@telus.net 
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Palaschuk, Jordan

To: Ang, Benedict
Subject: RE: LOC2017-0134/CPC2018-1039 : Comments for: NEW DP2018-2545 : Cancelled 

DP2018-1194

From: Tara Tanchak [mailto:t.tanchak@gmail.com]  
Sent: Sunday, November 04, 2018 9:26 PM 
To: Ang, Benedict <Ben.Ang@calgary.ca> 
Subject: Re: [EXT] Re: Comments for: NEW DP2018‐2545 : Cancelled DP2018‐1194 

Hi Ben, 

Can we still submit comments about this proposed development? If so, I’d like to carry my precious concerns forward. I 
don’t support a multi unit development at this location due to safety and high traffic.  

Tara 
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